


 
 

2 
 
 

The entire project, which also includes a recycling plant and construction of a water and 
sewerage system to the town of 1770, is estimated to cost $30 million with $18 million 
funding contribution from the State Government. Stage One of the project is due for 
completion in 2009.  
 
The current serviced population of 1,800 people is expected to increase by about 6.5% 
based on a medium growth scenario over the next five years.  It is estimated that growth in 
the 1770/Agnes Water region will be in excess of the Shire’s average. 
 
Supply for Agnes Water and 1770 is currently sourced from bores and shallow trenches. 
The water levels of such aquifers have continued to decline over the past few years. 
In Agnes Water, water restrictions have been in place for a number of years and water 
carriers have been banned from using the town’s water supply. Without this desalination 
plant, the progress of this region will be significantly hindered and will have serious 
consequences for development, tourism, employment and lifestyle of the local residents. 
 
Thank you for bringing this matter to my attention. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Craig Wallace MP 
Minister for Natural Resources and Water and 
Minister Assisting the Premier in North Queensland 




